VDD Virginia Department
of Transportation

Shared Use Path along
Randolph Road in Hopewell
Design Public Hearing

Thursday, October 30, 5-6:30 p.m.
City Council Chambers
300 N. Main Street Hopewell, VA 23860

Find out about the proposed project to convert the sidewalk on the south side
of Randolph Road, extending from North 6th Avenue to North Main Street, to a
shared use path for pedestrians and bicyclist.

The meeting will be held in an open house format from 5 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. This
format will provide the flexibility to allow participants to meet and discuss the
proposed project directly with project staff members.

Review the project plans regarding the proposed modification and the draft
National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) documentation at the public hearing
or atVDOT's Richmond District Office located at 2430 Pine Forest Drive, South
Chesterfield, VA 23834-9002, 804-524-6000, 1-800-367-7623 or TTY/TDD 711.
In compliance with NEPA CFR Part 771 and the National Historic Preservation Act,
Section 106 and 36 CFR Part 800, information concerning the potential effects
of the proposed improvements on properties listed or eligible for listing on the
National Register of Historic Places are included in the NEPA documentation.
Pursuant to the requirements of 23 CFR 774.5, notice is hereby given that VDOT
is accepting written comments regarding the Virginia Department of Historic
Resources’ preliminary concurrence with the Federal Highway Administration’s
Section 4(f) applicability criteria for de minimis impacts on the B Village Historic
District (VDHR ID 116-5032), Downtown Hopewell Historic District (VDHR ID
116-5031), and Hopewell Municipal Building (VDHR ID 116-5001), as a result of
project UPC 122203 Randolph Road Sidewalk Improvements. Please call ahead
to ensure the availability of appropriate personnel to answer your questions.
Property impact information and tentative construction schedules are available
for your review at the above addresses and will be available at the public hearing.
As the project’s design is developed and finalized, VDOT will determine the loca-
tion of the right of way and/or easements that will be needed to accommodate
construction of the project and future maintenance. The property owners that
are affected by right of way acquisitions will be notified of the proposed location
of the right of way and/or easements needed during the right of way acquisition
process and prior to construction of the project. Right of Way acquisition will be
performed in accordance with the Federal Uniform Relocation Assistance and
Real Property Acquisition Policies Act and all applicable federal and state laws,
and VDOT policies and standards.

Information about right of way acquisition is available in VDOT's Right of Way
and Utility brochure, “A Guide for Property Owners and Tenants.” Copies of this
brochure are available online at: https://bit.ly/3)wakzn

Give your written or oral comments at the meeting or submit them no later than
November 9, 2025, to Vincent Stewart, PE., project manager, Virginia Department
of Transportation, 2430 Pine Forest Drive, South Chesterfield, VA 23834-9002.
You may also email your comments to Vincent.Stewart@vdot.virginia.gov Please
include “UPC 122203 Randolph Road Sidewalk Improvements”in the email
subject line.

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and
activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VIl of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.
If you need special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English
proficiency, contact the project manager listed above.

*In the event of inclement weather, this meeting will be held on November 6,
2025, at the same time and location above.

State Project: EN22-116-224
Federal Project: TAP-5B27(057) UP(:122203




